London Carbon Action Network
Committee Meeting

Friday 12 April, Café 171 Jerwood Space
Present:  Rob Ballington (Newham), Zuzana Buchova (Islington), Jo Gill (Hillingdon), John Kolm-Murray (Islington), Chloe McLaren Webb (secretariat), Steve Nottage (Merton), Jean Roberts (Westminster)
Apologies:  John Davies (Hammersmith and Fulham), Natalie Morgans (Harrow)
	1.   Minutes of previous meeting

	1.1 RE: GLA sub-regional bids for the current DECC local authority funding competitions
Some boroughs feel that the GLA bids did override their own bids. Although some are happy with GLA support (particularly if they are lacking resources or political support themselves), for others there is an ongoing concern about the GLA trying to take control of project delivery and diverting funding from the boroughs. The development of the Programme Delivery Unit may compound this - the GLA is planning to retender the framework for providers to deliver Green Deal and ECO London-wide through the PDU. There are also concerns that the GLA is not efficient in how it spends funding whilst boroughs have to deliver more and more for less, and that sub-regional delivery led by the GLA will continue to focus on boroughs where it’s easier to achieve carbon savings. It’s important to remember that boroughs’ still have statutory responsibilities for delivery and that officer posts need to be protected.
LCAN would like to take steps to address these issues, whilst recognising it is not a concern for all boroughs - different boroughs need different levels of support but they should be able to work with the GLA on their own terms.
The central issues are:

· There needs to be a clear demarcation of responsibilities between the GLA, London Councils, and, to some extent, LCAN.

· How much flexibility is there in the support provided by the GLA? There needs to be varying degrees of autonomy.


	JKM / JG to set up a meeting with Rachael and Nick at the GLA and London Councils.


	1.2 RB has now left EST but still has good relationships with the people there if we need speakers in the future.
	

	1.2 RE: Responding to the consultation on the fuel poverty definition
The government response to the consultation is expected at some point this year.
	

	2. Regional update

	2.1 East
Some of the Olympic Delivery Authority’s underspend on carbon reduction was shared between the four Olympic boroughs to deliver an extension of RENEW 2 – the project wasn’t hugely successful, reporting requirements were onerous. There have been ongoing problems with Climate Energy - this led to a planned benefits mail-out being delayed (and therefore progression on the ground).
Warm Homes Healthy People (WHHP) in funding an extension of the Thermal Comfort scheme into the summer. 

There has been little progress on ECO – EDF has asked London Warm Zone to do a pilot project which will delay delivery further. There is a lack of clarity about what heating improvements will be funded – is it just boilers? What is the definition of ‘beyond economic repair’?
	

	2.2 North – Westminster

WHHP worked very well. 
It has been suggested that there will not be any WHHP funding next year as Public Health be part of local government. JKM confirmed that every borough received funding. London received £3.36m overall. If there was funding next year it would probably come from Public Health England.

JR confirmed that the GLA is still planning to buy the London EPC data in June and are going to manipulate it in some way. The GLA plans to share the data with boroughs but the format of the data or how it will be manipulated is not yet clear.  
	

	2.3 North – Islington
No visits happened under RENEW 2 – Wilmott Dixon was looking for cavities, lofts and work in deprived areas. They offered little in the way of small measures.

Targets for the DECC funding for Green Deal assessments have already been met in Islington (target 100 visits), – Haringey is still ongoing and they are planning to fill the quota by the end of the month (target 500 visits, approx. 400 already delivered). They don’t have any feedback yet on conversion rates. The scheme has been delivered by a local company called Make My Home Green – this is a different approach which was felt to be successful, although there were some issues around delivery capacity at one stage.

WHHP funding was used for the Cold Weather Alliance to target people with respiratory illness – the scheme went well.

The Collective Switching project has been very successful (and rather chaotic!) – 24,000 people have signed up. Scottish Power and British gas won the auction. As the scheme was targeting vulnerable people the telephone support was vital, but this support won’t be carried on any further.
	

	2.4 South West 
RENEW 2 is about to finish, it has generally gone well.

WHHP in Merton has been very successful - £312k funding received. Funding was used to add extreme weather sensors to the Telecare service – when the temperature drops in a home the switchboard is notified, the switchboard then contacts the resident to check they are ok. Around 200-300 calls were received on some nights. At least one life was saved and probably more.
	

	2.5 West
For RENEW 2 in Harrow and Hillingdon Wilmott Dixon only met 25% of its carbon target.
DECC funding can be carried over – boroughs must use their ‘best endeavours to commit’ funds by April, in Hillingdon this has just been a PO number provided to the supplier. Hillingdon’s delivery partner Dyson Energy Services is ECO ready, their contract runs to March 2014 and when the DECC funding has run out they will bring in ECO.

WHHP was successful – a report is being prepared for the local Health and Wellbeing Board. Hillingdon is looking to develop something like SHINE with a focus on early interventions for cancer patients (home energy efficiency improvements and benefit checks).
It was agreed it would be useful for somebody to bring together results and analysis of WHHP (maybe the GLA or Public Health England). 
	

	3. AGM, elections and constitutional amendments

	3.1 JKM is standing down as chair. JG may be willing to be the new chair but will have to check with Hillingdon.
	

	All other Committee members present indicated that they were happy to remain on the Committee:
· JR is covering Irene’s maternity leave so although there will be a representative of Westminster on the Committee it may change over the year
· RB would like to remain on the Committee as long as he is in post at Newham – definitely until June and hopefully longer
	

	It was discussed whether there should be a representative of the South East on the Committee but it was agreed this couldn’t really be forced.
	

	A number of constitutional amendments have been suggested – see attached document. These must be provided to the main membership four weeks in advance of the next meeting (i.e. Thursday 18 April).
	

	It was agreed to remove the posts of Observers as these were not fulfilling any purpose.
	

	If the name is reverted back to London HECA we will need to find the old logo.
	JKM may have it

	4. Next Forum - potential speakers

	Dyson Energy Services - early movers on ECO with a good understanding.
	JG to follow up

	Somebody from DECC to talk about the changes to fuel poverty definition?
	JKM to follow up

	Somebody from Haringey / Make Your Home Green to talk about the Green Deal assessments
	ZB to follow up

	It may be useful to ask the main membership for speaker ideas / topics they would like to hear about over the coming year.
	CMW to send out a survey

	5. London Affordable Warmth and Health Forum
	

	5.1 Another Forum will take place soon – likely to be June. Suggested speakers include:

· Carl Petrovsky – WHHP and cold weather plans

· Somebody from NICE – Excess Winter Deaths

· Larissa at the GLA – she is currently working on templates for including fuel poverty into health and wellbeing strategies

· Good practice case studies from WHHP – Merton? Camden?

· Something on higher level policy?
	JKM to follow up

	6.   AOB

	6.1 The West London Alliance is a procurement related forum – they recently held a meeting on Green Deal and ECO (also attended by some boroughs outside of West London).
	JG to circulate minutes when available

	6.2 CMW has a list of potential site visits for future meetings – see attached document.
	All to provide comments on what they feel would be interesting

	6.3 SE2 has been appointed secretariat for the London Boroughs Energy Group –may be potential for joint meetings.
	

	6.4 The invoices for 2013/14 will be sent out soon.
	


Date of next meeting: Forum meeting – Thursday 16 May



Committee meeting – tbc 
